The green ladybug
At ladybug land, one day a unique and special ladybug was struggling with
herself because of her body. She was unhappy because she was not like the
rest. The other ladybugs were red and had round and black spots, but not her,
she was green and had triangles instead of circles, she didn't love herself
because of her shape so she decided to go to meet a magical witch that had
the solution of everyones problems.
She went to the witch's house to meet her, and told her the problem with her
body, and surprisingly the witch had a solution. She was going to transform
her into a normal ladybug with one condition. Every time she lied one spot
would disappear. She agreed obviously, she would have her dream body so
she would accept anything.
Two weeks later she was at her school and everyone was complimenting her
because of her new body. At lunch time she was talking with her friends, and
one of them asked her if she went to the witch's house insinuating that it was
for desperate people. Immediately she lied because she didn't want to look
bad in front of them. Two seconds later, one beautiful spot disappeared from
her. She didn't notice until she went to the bathroom, and saw in the mirror,
she was sad but she also thought that it was only one spot and she had left
three more.
The next day she went to her friends house to do homework together. When
they finished they wanted to go outside and enjoy the beautiful weather. Her
friend started to feel hungry but she hadn't any money. She asked her if she
could borrow some of hers but she lied and said that she hadn't any money
either so that she could buy her own food. Two seconds later a spot on her
back wasn’t there anymore.

Four days after she was at her phone watching a YouTube video, suddenly an
advertisement appeared. A pair of black and white boots were in it. She loved
them immediately but they were very expensive. She hadn’t money, so she
went and grabbed her mom's credit card and used it. One day later her mother
appeared very angry, she found out about the money. But she wasn't going to
say the truth, so one second later only one black spot was left on her back.

A week later she was at school, a new classmate had arrived but he was
different, instead of spots he had squares, and had an orange skin color.
When she saw it she started to whisper at her friend that he was ugly and
weird. He heard it and asked her if she was talking bad about him. She was
embarrassed so she lied and said no, seconds later all the red and black
colors disappeared from her body, a mirror showed her the real and unique
beauty she had. She started crying in front of all the class, everyone was
looking at her, she was devastated. Suddenly she felt two worm hands at her
back, the new guy was hugging her, it wasn't awkward but nice, he whispered:
- I know how you feel and there's only one solution, you have to love and
accept yourself as it is. You only harm yourself doing this, so I recommend
you to start appreciating every part of your body as something beautiful, so
then you can be happy with yourself.
From then on she started to love herself as much as her body so she could
love her unique and special beauty and didn't feel underrated by other people
because she had confidence to show them. She also apologized to everyone
that she lied so she could leave her mind on a good conscience and feel that
she did something in exchange.

